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4-H Pledge
“I pledge my HEAD to clearer

thinking,
my HEART to greater loyalty,
my HANDS to larger service,

and
my HEALTH to better living,
for my club, my community,
my country, and my world.”
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Office Hours:
Monday - Thursday
8:00 am - 4:30 pm

Due to community work, trainings and
meetings please call ahead to our office to

ensure that someone will be here to support
your needs. We don’t want you to make

unwanted or unnecessary trips. 
 

See below letter regarding the team and its efforts...

We are writing on behalf of the St. Croix County 4-H Dairy Judging Team, a
group of four dedicated young women from small town Baldwin, Wisconsin,
who have worked tirelessly to achieve national recognition. We are excited to
share that, after countless hours of preparation and competition, our team has
earned the incredible opportunity to represent the United States at an
international dairy judging contest in Scotland. 

Our team’s journey began with securing third place in the district competition,
second place in reasons. At the state competition, we were crowned state
champions—first in both reasons and overall team score. Recently, at the
national level, we placed third overall and second in reasons, impressing the
judges once again, and solidifying our spot to compete on the global stage. 

The opportunity to travel to Scotland and compete internationally is a dream
come true for our team. It’s a once-in-a-lifetime experience that will not only
test our skills but also broaden our horizons and expose us to dairy judging at
the highest level. However, to make this dream a reality, we need to raise
$33,000 to cover the costs of travel, lodging, and other expenses for the trip. 

We would be incredibly grateful for your support in helping us reach this goal.
Any contribution, no matter the size, will bring us one step closer to
representing Wisconsin and the United States in Scotland. Your generosity will
directly impact our team, allowing us talented girls to showcase our skills on an
international platform and create memories that will last a lifetime. 

If you would like to donate, contributions can be sent to the address noted at
the end of this letter.  Please make checks payable to the St. Croix Dairy
Committee. We are also happy to provide more information about the team,
the trip, or how your support will be used. 

Thank you for considering our request. With your help, we can proudly
represent our community, state, and the 4-H program on the global stage. We
look forward to sharing our success with you! 

Thank you, on behalf of the St. Croix Dairy Judging Team: 
Stella Kamm, Sophia Kamm, Lilly Peterson, Makayla Weyer 
1710 190th St. New Richmond, WI 54017

See Page 6 regarding a fundraising opportunity on March 8th - the
team is looking for silent auctions items! Have a donations? Contact:

jkvpete@gmail.com, hweyer3@gmail.com, skamm@bwsd.k12.wi.us

St. Croix County 4-H
Dairy Judging Team
Journey to Scotland

https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/
https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/
https://www.facebook.com/StCroixCounty4H
https://www.instagram.com/stcroixco4h/
mailto:jkvpete@gmail.com
mailto:hweyer3@gmail.com
mailto:skamm@bwsd.k12.wi.us
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UW– Madison, Division of Extension Non Discrimination Policy
 Periodically, UW-Madison takes steps to ensure that our partners know and understand our policy of non-discrimination. This

is to remind or notify you that the University of Wisconsin Madison, Division of Extension does not discriminate in the treatment
of individuals in the admission or access to its programs and activities, in the provision of services, or in employments.
 
Further, UW-Madison will not participate with organizations or in activities, which discriminate on the basis of any of the
prohibited categories of discrimination. Categories of prohibited discrimination include: race, color, gender/sex, creed,
disability, religion, national origin, ancestry, age, sexual orientation, pregnancy, marital or parental status, arrest or conviction
record, or membership in the National Guard, State Defense Force, or any other component of military services.
 
Consistent with the Americans With Disabilities Act, persons who need materials in alternative format or other
accommodation must write or call the UW-Extension contact person for the specific program or call the main telephone
number of St. Croix County UW-Extension (715) 531-1930, 1960 8th Ave., Suite 140, Baldwin, WI 54002 at least 10 working days
prior to the event. Individuals who need TDD/TTY access, can call 711 for relay assistance.
 
The University of Wisconsin Madison, Division of Extension staff in St. Croix County thanks you for collaborating with our many
educational endeavors. We appreciate your support and working relationship as we provide educational programs designed
to empower the diverse citizens of St. Croix County.
 

February
1      James W Crowley Dairy Leadership Award Due
1      Heritage Dairy Heifer Calf Application Due
3     Drill Team Commitment Meeting
3     Youth Horse Project Meeting
3      Dairy Committee Meeting
7     Clover College Registration Deadline
8     Horse Project - Quiz Bowl/Hippology info & Kick-Off Meeting
13    Fair Board Meeting
18    Cloverbud @ Home
18     Leaders Association Meeting
22   Clover College

 
March
3      Youth Horse Project Meeting
3      Enrollment Deadline to show at the St. Croix Co. Fair under 4-H
8     Dairy Judging Fundraiser - Baldwin American Legion 
18    Cloverbud @ Home
18     Leaders Association Meeting

 

April
1     4-H Scholarship Applications Due 
1     Fair Entry Opens
3     Dog Project Kick-Off Meeting 
3     Dog Bite Prevention Presentation
5     Horse Project Kick Off Meeting
6     Dog Project Kick-Off Meeting
7     Monthly Youth Horse Project Meeting
14    Horse Project Kick Off Meeting
15   Cloverbuds @ Home
25   Submit DNA Samples - Swine Project
26   Submit DNA Samples - Swine Project

 

mailto:laura.hinz@wisc.edu
mailto:laura.hinz@wisc.edu
https://www.facebook.com/StCroixCounty4H
https://www.instagram.com/stcroixco4h/
https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/
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2025 Clover College

Registration OPEN!

Date: Saturday, February 22 
Who: All youth K - 5th grade
Location: St. Croix Falls HS

Time: 9 am - 2:30 pm
Cost: $20 / youth 

Registration Deadline: Feb. 7, 2025
First Come First Serve – sessions fill up

quick! No refund for cancellations will be
issued after the deadline.

Registration form found on next page or
website:

https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/event
s/clover-college-2025/

https://forms.gle/HhpnLDUCSURN6qem6

What’s Up 
with Your Club? 

Would you like your Club 
featured in the next St.

Croix County 4-H
Communicator? 

It’s simple! Write up a short 
article telling us just how

fun your club’s event/
meeting was and make
sure to include a picture

with the names of the
members featured. Let us
and other clubs know the
good work you are doing
in the community! Once

you have completed your
story send it to Laura at

laura.hinz@wisc.edu

https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/events/clover-college-2025/
https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/events/clover-college-2025/
https://forms.gle/HhpnLDUCSURN6qem6
mailto:laura.hinz@wisc.edu
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2024-2025 4-H TRIP PARTICIPANTS
 

Thinking about taking a trip in 2024-
2025? Just a reminder to 
members attending 4-H trips - the
Leaders Association offers trip
scholarships for eligible applicants to
help cover some of the cost of the
trip. 
 

Forms can be found HERE
https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/4
-h-scholarships-awards/
 

Deadlines – 
For trips scheduled in February
2025-June 30, 2025, application
deadline is no later than Friday,
April 7, 2025 at 5:00pm. 

 

Find the 2024-25 Wisconsin 4-H
Program Booklet HERE:
https://4h.extension.
wisc.edu/files/
2024/10/2024-25-
Program-Booklet-
compressed.pdf

 

https://uwmadison.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_etXrhcZkt9mOxcq
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdy5mYkwKAB3vddnmms-C9u9r5WhNjB7mnHq3f8X6qVj-Okkw/viewform
https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-scholarships-awards/
https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-scholarships-awards/
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/files/2024/10/2024-25-Program-Booklet-compressed.pdf
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/files/2024/10/2024-25-Program-Booklet-compressed.pdf
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/files/2024/10/2024-25-Program-Booklet-compressed.pdf
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/files/2024/10/2024-25-Program-Booklet-compressed.pdf
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/files/2024/10/2024-25-Program-Booklet-compressed.pdf


4-H Day @ Trollhaugen - Sunday, March 9th 2025

Program Schedule:
Skiing and Snowboarding (Reserve by March 1, 2025)
Arrival - 11:30am arrival (no early arrivals or sales)
Free Beginner Lessons - 12:00pm-1:00pm - Ages 10+
Free Snowsports Merit Badge Test - 2:30pm
Tubing (Reserve by March 1, 2025)
Arrival 15-30 minutes prior to your tubing time (12pm, 2pm, 4pm starts)

Fees:
Lift Ticket $22
Rental Package (ski or snowboard - includes helmet) $21
Tubing Ticket $18 - 2 hours

How To Register:
Call 715-755-2955 x223 or email rose@trollhaugen.com Clubs must pre-
register by
BY MARCH 1st, 2025 (Space is Limited and we may reach our capacity before
this date - so please reserve as soon as possible).
Visit the website for more information: https://trollhaugen.com/scout-and-4-
h-days/
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January
Cloverbud at

Home
Everyone did a great job
demonstrating their skills
in making Marshmallow
and Toothpick Towers.

They started with 2-
dimensionals shapes and

moved on to 3-
dimensional shapes such

as cubes and
tetrahedrons.

4-H Food Fest 2025
On Saturday, January 25

youth from throughout our
county participated in 4-H
Food Fest.  They spent the

day with hands on learning in
areas of cake decorating,

making noodles from scratch,
cheese making and more!

mailto:rose@trollhaugen.com
https://trollhaugen.com/scout-and-4-h-days/
https://trollhaugen.com/scout-and-4-h-days/
https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-scholarships-awards/


At the January meeting 2 members of the Roberts Ribbon Reapers
shared a demonstration with the club to show their spark. Eva Dyb
demonstrated how to make salt art and also talked about how to

dye the salt if you wanted different colors.  Savannah Briese
demonstrated sign language and talked about why it is important to
her. She taught the club how to sign the alphabet as well as how to

count to 10.  There were also guest speakers talking about police
detective work and photography.
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The Lone Pine 4-H Club, at its December meeting, held a
Christmas fundraiser. Members brought a gift and those were
auctioned off with the proceeds going to a local charity. This
year the members voted to donate the auction money to the

Baldwin Community Food Pantry. A total of $1956.00 was raised
from the Lone Pine families for the benefit of this local food

pantry. 

Baldwin Wide Awake collected
supplies to distribute goodie

baskets to community workers to
thank them for all of the hard work
they do.  We were able to donate

baskets to Baldwin Post Office,
Baldwin Public Works Snow Plow

Drivers, Baldwin Police Officers, and
St. Croix County Plow Drivers.

Thanks for all of your service to our
community. 

The Sunnyside Shamrocks 4-H club got together to go caroling at 
Glenhaven and other local community homes. We took a collect of items for 
Ronald McDonald’s house. Then we all met at Holy Cross in Glenwood to have 
our yearly corn auction. What's a corn auction? Everyone who carolled and is 
a member of the club got 25 corn kernels. There was a table of toys, soda, 
candy, items that we were able to bid on. We use our kernels of corn to bid 
on these items just like a real auction.  The Grinch came to visit us and gave 
us “reindeer food” and “snowman poop” so we enjoyed dinner together and hot chocolate. Thank you to the
Grinch for taking them out of your schedule to visit us and thank you to Holy Cross for letting us use your space. 



St. Croix County 4-H
Leaders 

Association Meeting
 

Tuesday, February 18 @ 
6:30 pm 

 
UW-Extension Office 

 
Agenda will be sent out

prior to the meeting.

 

Reminder: 4-H Event Insurance
 

As you plan out your club calendar take note of those activities that
may require additional insurance.
 
Event that require additional insurance include: ❏Horseback Riding 
❏ Mountain Biking ❏ Shooting Sports ❏ Downhill Skiing/Snowboarding
❏ Go-Karts ❏ Bounce House or Moonwalk ❏ Challenge Course or Zip
Line ❏ Fun Run/Walks ❏ Tractors ❏ Roadside Clean-Up 
❏ Sledding/Tobogganing/Tubing ❏ ATVs or UTVs 
❏ Waterfront: Paddle Sports ❏ Waterfront: Swimming 
 
Reach out if you have an event planned that you are not sure about.
NOT approved 4-H activities include: Paintball, Laser Tag, and the use
of Trampolines 
 
This insurance will cover all participants (youth/adult, 4-H and non 4-
H). The cost is $0.30/person/day. Please fill out this form to request
insurance a week before your event:
https://forms.gle/Pk9S1xxmXfHmYtgE8
 

Leader News
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Hello 4-H Club/Project Leaders!

The St. Croix County 4-H Scholarship Committee is in need of additional members. 

Responsibilities include reviewing application materials (cover letter, resume, project list, essay, letter of
recommendation), contributing to discussion on candidate selection, and assisting with recipient selection. 
*Please note that you may not contribute a letter of recommendation to a youth's application materials if you are
on the Scholarship Committee.

Scholarships offered for 2025-2026 academic year include: 
St. Croix County 4-H Educational Scholarship
St. Croix County 4-H Trade Education Scholarship
Betty Jean Utecht Forgivable Loan (nursing students)

Timeline: 
April 1st - Applications due 
Month of April - Application review and recipient selection 
May 1st - Recipient notification mailed 

Please indicate your interest in joining this committee by March 1st. 

Feel free to reach out to Nicole with any questions regarding responsibilities, commitment, and more!
nicole.cash@wisc.edu or 715-531-1938

https://forms.gle/Pk9S1xxmXfHmYtgE8
mailto:nicole.cash@wisc.edu
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The Living Memorial 
Award is meant for an
individual who puts a
lot of time and effort

into the County Fair to
make it a success

each year. Non 4-H
Leaders as well as 4-H
Leaders are eligible. To

nominate an
individual, complete
the Living Memorial

Award Nomination and
submit to the UW-
Extension Office by

April 1, 2025.

Nomination Form Found Here

Emails went out
this past week to
all volunteers who
have trainings to
complete. These

must be
completed and
your enrollment

approved before
working with any

youth in an
volunteer

capacity. All
enrolling 4-H

volunteers will
need to comply
with the training

requirements.
THANK YOU!

REIMBURSEMENT REQUESTS FROM ST. CROIX
COUNTY 4-H LEADERS ASSOCIATION

 
To request reimbursement of an expense your club or

committee has incurred - please use this form
https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/files/2023/12/4-H-Request-

Reimbursement-Form.pdf found on the Extension website.

Return to the SCC 4-H Leaders Association 
Email: scc4hleaders@gmail.com

Mail: 1960 8th Ave, Suite 140; Baldwin, WI 54002
 

https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/files/2017/08/Living-Memorial-Award-Nomination.pdf
https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/files/2023/12/4-H-Request-Reimbursement-Form.pdf
https://stcroix.extension.wisc.edu/files/2023/12/4-H-Request-Reimbursement-Form.pdf
mailto:scc4hleaders@gmail.com


4-H Committees
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Dairy Committee
Meeting 

Monday, February 3rd at
7:00 pm 

UW-Extension Office,
Baldwin

Conference Room 136 

 

Check out the St.
Croix County

Livestock Event Page
on Facebook for all

the upcoming events.

Facebook Page
Found Here

https://yqcaprogram.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/354845578335144
https://www.facebook.com/groups/354845578335144
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COMMITTEE VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY:
 

We’re in need of several project and committee leaders aimed at enhancing our 4-H programs and activities!
We are looking for enthusiastic volunteers to help lead these projects/committees and bring fresh ideas to our
4-H community.
 
Available (but not limited) 4-H Committee and Project Areas:

 Foods & Nutrition Project 1.
 STEM Project 2.

 
Why Volunteer?

Gain leadership experience
Make a positive impact in our community
Have fun and meet new friends!

 
If you’re interested in volunteering for one of these committees, please contact 
Nicole Cash, 4-H Program Educator nicole.cash@wisc.edu
 
Thank you for your continued support and commitment to making our 4-H program thrive!
 

3. Ambassadors 
4. Woodworking Project
 

5. Sewing/Quilting Project
6. Photography Project
 

Horse Project News 
 
Upcoming 2025 Youth Horse Project Meetings - Ag Center
Youth Meeting 7:00 / all project meeting 7:30

Monday February 3rd
Monday March 3rd
Monday April 7th
Monday May 5th
Monday June 2nd
Monday July 7th
Monday Aug 4th

Special Events - Ag Center unless otherwise noted

February 3rd- Drill team commitment meeting 6:30 pm
February 8th-Quiz Bowl / Hippology info and kick-off meeting
April 5th- Kick off Meeting- Arrival time: 8:30 am arrival, starting at 9:00 am
April 14th- Kick off Meeting-Arrival time: 6:30 pm arrival, starting at 7:00pm
June 7th - 8:00 am - Day Camp - St. Croix County FairGrounds
June 20 - 22nd - Weekend Camp - St. Croix County FairGrounds
Monday Oct 6th, 6:00 pm -  Annual year end banquet and annual meeting 

If you have any questions on the St. Croix County Youth Horse Project, please email
stcroixcountyhorseproject@gmail.com

mailto:nicole.cash@wisc.edu
mailto:stcroixcountyhorseproject@gmail.com


2025 will be a great year! Save the dates of July 16-20 for a fabulous five days of
fun, food, and family time as we celebrate 115 years of memories at the St. Croix
County Fair. We are excited about some changes along with new contests and
events that will take place at the Fair this year! Stay tuned for more information. It’s
also time to start thinking about what you will exhibit this year. Fair Entry will be
open April 1 through May 31.

Other Fair Board News
The Fair Board usually meets the second Thursday of each month. The next meeting will be February 13,
7:00 pm at the Extension Office in Baldwin. It is the Annual meeting and everyone is welcome. The
February business meeting along with election of Officers will take place immediately following the
annual meeting and the election of Fair Board Directors.

Friends of the Fair

St. Croix Co. Fair
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As we reflect on the Friends' 2024 year, we are truly amazed and gratified by the results . Thanks to
the support and generosity of many, we finished strong - commodity drive, donations, raffles and
most of all, the Maytober. A big thank you to all who helped make a reality of our stretch goal –
covering the annual principal and interest payment for the Tiffany Creek Shelter. We came close
and with help from the

St. Croix Valley PRCA Rodeo – we made it! We also continued with Club Development Grants and
partial funding of the Heritage Calf Project. Speaking of Club Development Grants, the New
Richmond Area Community Fund just awarded us $1500 towards club grants going forward into
2025!

Looking ahead to 2025, we will need to continue to be creative in our fund raising efforts. The great
news is the continued commitment of Jody Close, Smith Auctions, to continue hosting online
auctions for our benefit..

Please keep tuned as Friends works through our fund raising plan for 2025. Please feel free to
contact Friends’ Board Members with your suggestions – all ideas are welcome. We also welcome
new members to our team –if interested, contact 
Chris Libbey at (651) 247-0395



CWF

Click Here to Learn More

WI 4-H News
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ATTENTION!
YQCA Scholarship

Applications Now Open!

About the Scholarships

YQCA is excited to launch a new
scholarship program for certified
youth, ranging from high school
seniors to age 21, pursuing an
agriculture degree or trade.

We will provide a total of
$30,000 in scholarships to
selected youth in 2025! Individual
scholarships will be awarded in
the following amounts:

One recipient - $10,000
Two recipients - $5,000
Four recipients - $2,500

Apply HERE

Scholarship applications are
open from January 1st – February
17th. Recipients will be
announced in May.

Please reach out to
help@yqcaprogram.org with any
questions.  

Calling all Wisconsin 4-H Youth Development graduates!
Scholarship applications are NOW OPEN! 🍀🎓 The
#WI4HFoundation will award more than $20,000 in 
scholarships to outstanding #WI4H members and alumni
pursuing higher education in 2025. All applications must be
postmarked by March 1, 2025. You'll want to get your
application in early. Find application requirements and
guidelines at https://wis4hfoundation.org/scholarships/

Scholarship Opportunity

https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/opportunities/statewide-events-and-opportunities/citizenship-washington-focus/
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/2025/01/08/art-beat-2025/
https://yqcaprogram.org/local/scholarship-program.php
mailto:help@yqcaprogram.org
https://wis4hfoundation.org/scholarships/

